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Welcome back to Term 4. We have a busy term ahead and are looking forward to many enjoyable 

activities and important events. This Friday, our Gold Card assembly will take place in the hall at 

9.30am. We hope you can join us. 

Staff News 

Over the last few weeks we received the exciting news that both Mrs Allan and Ms Dhu welcomed 

baby girls to their families. Mums and bubs are all doing well. We welcome Ms Bonvini and Mrs 

Ironfield back to Ryde East as they return from Maternity Leave. 

Grandparents Day 

Ryde East K-2 students will celebrate Grandparents Day on Friday 26 October. Grandparents (or 

family representative) are invited to visit their grandchild’s classroom from 9.45am and stay for a 

special assembly, followed by a morning tea. Students are very excited about having special fami-

ly members in their classrooms and are looking forward to sharing their wonderful work and tal-

ents. An information flyer has been included in this newsletter.  

Ryde Schools’ Spectacular 

Students in our Senior Choir and Dance Group have been working hard all year in anticipation of 

this exciting event. The performance will take place on Monday 29 October at the Sydney Opera 

House commencing at 7pm. Information regarding ticket allocation and final preparations have 

been sent home with the choir and dance students. We look forward to an amazing evening. 

Selective High School Applications for 2020 

Information regarding placement into a Selective High School in 2020 was sent home last term to 

all year 5 students. Parents who would like their child to be considered for placement in this class 

are asked to compete the intention to apply note and return it to the school office. Parents need to 

apply online between 9 October 2018 and 12 November 2018 through the following link: 

<https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year

-7 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7


Important Dates 

 
TERM 4 

 
 

Week 1 
 
Wed 17 Oct Skipping Workshops 

 Yrs3-6 

Thurs 18 Oct Dance rehearsal 3.30-

 4.30pm (Hall) 

Fri 19 Oct Gold Card Assembly 

 No PSSA 

 RSS rehearsal (Opera 

 House) 

 
Week 2 

 
22-25 Oct St 3 Myuna Bay Camp 

Tues 23 Oct Yr 2 Enrichment Test 

Thurs 25 Oct Yr4 Enrichment Test  

Sun 28 Oct Working Bee (Yr3) 

 
Week 3 

 
Mon 29 Oct RSS performance 7pm 

 Opera House 

 Cricket K-2 

Tues 30 Oct Cricket 3-6 

Thurs 1 Nov St 2 excursion  

 
Week 4 

 
Mon 5 Nov  Cricket K-2 

Tues 6 Nov Cricket 3-6 

Wed 7 Nov Kindy orientation 

Thurs 8 Nov Kindy water safety 

Fri 9 Nov Gold card Assembly 

 

RELIEVEING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Enrichment Class Applications 

Applications for the Ryde East Stage 2 and Stage 3 

Enrichment classes close this week. Interested Year 2 

and Year 4 students who have completed an applica-

tion form will undertake the tasks next week on the fol-

lowing dates: 

Year 2 students: Tuesday 23 October 

Year 4 students: Thursday 25 October 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) is a whole 

school approach to creating a positive, safe and sup-

portive school environment in which all students can 

learn and develop. PBL provides a framework to estab-

lish the social culture and learning supports needed to 

meet the learning and wellbeing needs of every stu-

dent. 

At Ryde East Public School, we have developed pro-

cesses based on our context, data collection, re-

sources and outcomes that are important to our whole 

school community. Part of this process involves mak-

ing improvements in rewarding positive behaviour as 

well as changes when dealing deal with behaviour 

management.  

The PBL team will provide parents with information on 

these changes in upcoming newsletters. This week’s 

article will provide information on the use of the Reflec-

tion Room. If you would like further information on our 

whole school approach to PBL, a parent information 

handbook is available on the School’s website in the 

policy section.  

Bushfire Safety 

As the weather in Sydney warms up heading into Sum-

mer, I would like to take this opportunity to notify our 

community that our school is in a bushfire prone area. 

It is important that you are aware that we have a bush-

fire and emergency management and evacuation plan 

which includes monitoring bushfire conditions and be-

ing ready to act when required. If you notice any bush-

fire activity in the vicinity of the school please phone 

000 fire and seek advice. 

Mrs Nicole Doig 

Relieving Principal 



STAFF NEWS 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING - HOW DOES THE REFLECTION ROOM  

SUPPORT PBL? 

The PBL committee in conjunction with the REPS staff have implemented a reflection room as 

part of our behaviour management process. This replaces the previous use of warning cards and 

detention.  

Staff use our PBL flowchart as a guide to decide if a student has displayed minor or major behav-

iours that are inappropriate and not in line with our school expectations. If a student receives 3 

reflection sheets in a term for inappropriate behaviour or is involved in a major incident then they 

will be referred to the Reflection Room. An executive member of staff will meet with the student to 

discuss school expectations and strategies to use when dealing with difficult situations.  

Parents are notified if their child visits the Reflection Room. This encourages open conversation 

between students, teachers and parents to ensure consistency between home and school is 

maintained. 

The PBL team 

————————————————————————————————————–——————————— 

TELL THEM FROM ME PARENT SURVEY 

The Tell Them From Me Parents Survey is an important tool to provide the 

school with feedback from parents and help us in planning future direc-

tions.  The survey responses have been slow and we really would encour-

age as many parents as possible to take the time to complete this for us. 

Your responses are completely anonymous.  The survey closes next Fri-

day 26
th

 October.  

To access the survey for our school go to: https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/reps12 

Or Scan the QR code below 

 
Mrs Katherine Wisniewski 

Assistant Principal 

https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/reps12


STAFF NEWS 

ART CLUB 

Art Club is on Thursday lunchtimes in 3/4W for anyone in Year 2 to Year 6 that is interested in 
learning new skills and creating artworks. 

Miss Winsley 

——————————————————————————————————————————————- 

iCAS MATHS RESULTS 

Another congratulations to all those who completed the iCAS tests last term. Maths results and 

certificates have just been received. 

All students who received a Credit, Distinction or High Distinction in Maths will receive their cer-

tificates at Week 2 assembly (26th October). 

Merit and Participation certificates will be handed out in class on Week 2 - Wednesday. 

Regards 

Mr Meredith 

—————————————————————————————————————————————— 

JUMP ROPE FOR HEART KICKS OFF THIS TERM! 

Jump Rope for Heart is a fantastic physical activity and fundraising pro-

gram that has been run by the Heart Foundation for 35 years. It’s a great 

way for your child to keep fit and learn new skills, but it also helps raise 

funds for vital heart research and education programs. 

Since Jump Rope for Heart started in 1983, schools like ours have raised 
more than $75 million for the Heart Foundation’s lifesaving work.  
 
It’s important you register your child online, so they can receive the full benefits of the program 
and participate in online fundraising, simply follow the link below to get started. 
https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/2018/Ryde_East_Public_School_-
_NORTH_RYDE_NSW_-_138878 
 

Students will be skipping throughout the term in sport lessons and during lunch break. During 

this time you can share their online fundraising page with family and friends to help raise money 

for this great cause. Fundraising will close on Friday 23 November (Week 6). 

We will hold our school Skip Off Day on Wednesday 12 December. This will mark the end of 

the program and is a chance for everyone to come together to skip and show off their newly 

learned skills. 

Thank you for supporting the Jump Rope for Heart program! 

 

Mrs Brown and Miss Agoratsios 

Jump Rope for Heart Coordinators 

https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/2018/Ryde_East_Public_School_-_NORTH_RYDE_NSW_-_138878
https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/2018/Ryde_East_Public_School_-_NORTH_RYDE_NSW_-_138878


SPOTLIGHT 



 

P&C NEWS 

 
P&C MUSIC PROGRAM NEWS  
 
Welcome back to Term 4!  Hope you all had an enjoyable break and are ready to get 

back into some serious music making in preparation for the Musical Variety Night in 

Week 5 which is going to be amazing. We are also hoping to organise a composition workshop 

ahead of the competition, so keep a look out for the posters that will soon be going up around the 

school. 

BAND INSTRUMENTAL STUDENTS REQUIRED - We had lower than expected interest for 

new students wanting to join the music program in 2019. We would really love more students so 

that we can continue to have a REPS Band, we need all instruments, in particular clarinet, flute 

and saxophone. If your child is interested, we have a few spots available on a Monday after-

school where we can offer clarinet/sax. If we get enough interest we could offer the same deal 

($100 for the term and the loan of an instrument, you’ll just need to pay a refundable $100 bond).  

If you have any questions, please contact Lina or Lisa: rydeeastmusic@gmail.com  

If you are interested in the Monday group clarinet/sax lessons, please complete this link 

by this Friday https://goo.gl/forms/gUCThebCneH9RaxA3 

2019 NEW instrument registrations: https://goo.gl/forms/ADQ3dE3jWSclrOsP2 

2019 CONTINUING instrument registrations: https://goo.gl/forms/hajoygGyi6147kaR2 

RECORDER ENSEMBLE - The recorder ensemble would love to have more participants. 

Recorder is such a portable instrument and is a terrific way to begin learning about music. If you 

already learn, or have chosen to learn, another instrument you can still participate in the recorder 

ensemble. If your child is in years 1 or 2, there is the option of no individual lessons for recorder, 

they can be just in the ensemble learning how to play the recorder as a group. Please contact 

Jodie Giles if you would like to consider joining: recorder.reps@gmail.com  

GRANNY SMITH FESTIVAL -  The Performance Band will be participating in this communi-

ty event this year. They will be on the main stage (on the oval) between 4:00pm and 4:30pm. If 

you are in the area, please come by and support our award-winning Performance Band. 

COMPOSITION COMPETITION – Entries are due Friday of Week 6. It is particularly inspiring 
listening to students’ musical creations; the winner of the competition will be announced at the 
Musical Variety Night. Check out the flyer for more details. 
 
MUSCIAL VARIETY NIGHT - The Musical Variety Night will be on Friday 16

th
 November.  

This is our main concert for the year and is a chance to showcase all that our children have been 

up to this year.  All bands and ensembles will be performing and there will also be opportunities 

for Year 6 solo performances. A special performance of the William Tell Overture will conclude 

the concert performed by the REPS Community Orchestra, with REPS Graduates and parents 

joining in! Please e-mail us for a copy of the sheet music rydeeastmusic@gmail.com  

 

mailto:rydeeastmusic@gmail.com
https://goo.gl/forms/gUCThebCneH9RaxA3
https://goo.gl/forms/ADQ3dE3jWSclrOsP2
https://goo.gl/forms/hajoygGyi6147kaR2
mailto:recorder.reps@gmail.com
mailto:rydeeastmusic@gmail.com


 

P&C NEWS 

MUSIC DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES 

Week 2 – Granny Smith Festival, 20
th
 October Performance Band on the main stage at 4:00pm 

Week 3 – Music practice awards 

Week 5 – Fri 16
th
 Nov – Musical Variety Night  

Week 6 – Composition Competition Entries Due on Friday 

Week 7 – Music practice awards 

Week 8 –Gold Card performance 

Week 9 – Last week of lessons, Ensemble Parties, Parent Tutor Interviews 

 
CONTACT PARENTS  

Coordinators: Lisa Cowgill & Lina Diaz - rydeeastmusic@gmail.com 

Recorder Contact Parent: Jodie Giles – recorder.reps@gmail.com  

Have a wonderful week! 
 
Lina & Lisa 
REPS P&C Music Program Coordinators 

mailto:rydeeastmusic@gmail.com
mailto:recorder.reps@gmail.com


 

P&C NEWS 

WORKING BEES – A WONDERFUL TURNOUT BY YEAR 2 FAMILIES; 
NEXT WORKING BEE IS FOR YEAR 3 FAMILIES SUNDAY 28 OCTOBER 

We had an excellent turnout of 80 parents and children at our last working bee 
in September! In addition to completing all scheduled tasks, we trimmed the 
long grass along the gardens and fences at the front and side of the school, 
re-laid some of the uneven pavers near the tennis courts’ shelter, cleaned and tidied the garden 
storeroom, raked up the leaves and bommy-knockers (liquidamber seedpods) in the grass quad area, 
watered dry garden areas and plants as needed, removed weeds and spread mulch in the Birdlife area 
behind the tennis courts. 

Thank you to the wonderful team of class parents who did an amazing job of catering for the great 
number of adults and children who came... and thank you to all who came and worked hard to make 
our school grounds a great place in which our children can play and learn. 

Next working bee will be for Year 3 families on Sunday 28 October, 9am – 12 noon. You are invited 
to another enjoyable morning helping to maintain our school environment. Children are welcome, too, 
under parent supervision. THIS IS THE ONLY WORKING BEE FOR YEAR 3 AND THE LAST ONE 
SCHEDULED FOR THIS YEAR, so please come if you can. Tasks will include: 

 Raking and rotary-hoeing the soft-fall material around the playground equipment 

 Mowing / brush cutting long grass near trees, gardens and fences 

 Weeding gardens 

 Removing fallen branches and rubbish from the grassed areas and gardens 

 Cleaning playground drains and along kerbs 

 Washing playground seats and tables 

 Shredding dead leaves and branches 

 Pressure cleaning metal seats and tennis courts 

 Re-setting the rest of the uneven pavers in the tennis court shelter area 

Morning tea and a barbecue lunch will be provided. 

Please wear old clothes, hat and work gloves. Bring any useful tools you may have, 
such as cleaning supplies, spades, buckets and wheelbarrow, to supplement our 
school equipment. 

Vehicular entry and parking will be available via the Badajoz Rd gate. On arrival, 
please sign in outside the canteen and check with me before commencing any work. 

To assist planning and catering, please return the tear-off slip to the school office by Friday 26 October 
or send a note telling how many of your family are coming. All members of our school community are 
welcome, even if you are not a Year 3 class family. If doubts arise owing to weather, a decision will be 
made on the morning and those who have provided a phone contact number will be advised by sms if 
a decision is made to cancel. 

Phillip Ward 
Co-ordinator 

 

SCHOOL WORKING BEE - SUNDAY 28 OCTOBER 2018 – please return this slip to the school 
office 

 

Family name:____________________________  No. of adults:____ children: ____ 

Would you like to stay for lunch? Yes  No   Contact phone:_____________ 

Equipment / tasks with which you may help: 

 



 

P&C NEWS 

SCHOOL BANKING – TERM 4 REWARD ITEMS 
 

School Banking continues every Thursday throughout term 4!!! 
 

Term 4 rewards items have been released! 

 Slushie Maker Cup  

 Zoom Flying Disc 

 

 
 

If your child has collected 10 tokens, they can now select the Slushie Maker Cup and 

the Zoom Flying Disc. You can also redeem the following: Colour Change Markers, Epic 

Earphones, Pencil & Tech Case, Smiley Emoji Keyring, Tablet Case, Volt Handball, 

Twister Power Handball, Glow Light, Sparkle Glitter Pens, Mighty Boom Handball and 

the Heat Reactor Pencils. 
 

Please note: Children must collect the tokens from their own banking activities, there is 

no token pooling or sharing. The Commonwealth Bank also keeps a running total of 

token balances – so if your child has lost any tokens or you are not sure of their balance 

- just pop a note in with their bank book and we will find out their balance for you. 
 

Remember when ordering reward items it can sometimes take up to 2 weeks for your 

child’s order to arrive, so please be patient. If they have not received their reward item 

after 3 weeks, pop a note in with their banking and we will follow it up for you.  
 

Our school banking team look forward to helping you with your child’s banking needs.  If 

you have any questions you can contact us at schoolbanking.reps@gmail.com or phone 

Elspheth Orlandi on 0402 850 044. 



 

CANTEEN NEWS 

Getting a bit busy this time of year. 

Why not order your child’s lunch from the canteen. We offer a great menu with many different 

foods you can order on line through flexischools or paper bag order . 

Please find attached new summer menu list. 

IMPORTANT FLEXISCHOOL ORDERING 

Please ensure that when you have finished your order, you press the CONFIRM button and dou-

ble check that the order has been processed, as we can only check orders that we have been 

received. This will guarantee that the order has been finalised and placed correctly. 

Thankyou you to everyone that has remembered to write PSSA or Environmental on their Friday 

lunch order.  This works better for both the children and us.  

If you would like to come and help your school canteen, your children would love to see you. Let 

us know. 

Thank you Lisa, Tonya & Kelly 

Canteen 98782952 or rydeeastcanteen@gmail.com 

 

OOSH NEWS 

SEPTEMBER HOLIDAYS SUMMARY 

It has been a busy two weeks, as Ryde East OOSH has progressed into our school holiday va-

cation care program. Our vacation care program is a combination of both incursions at the cen-

tre, and excursions to external venues. Incursions that were held at the centre included visits 

from comedian Andy Jones, specialised tennis coaching, and using sand and stickers in craft 

creations. We also had the opportunity to go on a variety of excursions that included a visit for 

students to learn and improve their gymnastics skills, observing the animals at Featherdale 

Wildlife Park, enjoying the rides at Luna Park, playing around at MonkeyMania and finishing 

with our traditional visit to the movies, with McDonalds afterwards. 

During vacation care, we provide the children with both morning tea and afternoon tea every 

day. These tasty treats included banana bread, cup-cakes, fairy bread and Garlic Bread. Fruit 

was also provided with every afternoon tea. On the days that we were at the centre, the children 

were provided with lunch. This included pasta, pizza and spaghetti Bolognese with meatballs.  

Overall, it has been another enjoyable holiday’s at Ryde East OOSH, and we are excited to 

begin Term 4.  

 

Ryde East OHSC 

Phone: 98783773 

Email: rydeeastoshc@optusnet.com.au 

Website: http://www.rydeeastoshc.com.au 

 

mailto:rydeeastoshc@optusnet.com.au
http://www.rydeeastoshc.com.au/


CANTEEN SUMMER MENU 



CANTEEN SUMMER MENU 



SCHOOL NEWS 



 P&C MUSIC PROGRAM NEWS  

COMMUNITY NEWS 

TENNIS COURT HIRE 

The school tennis courts are available for 

hire out of school hours  for a nominal fee of 

$20.00 per hour for each court.  

Contact Margie Simpson on 0407 280 864. 

 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS (New uniforms 

only) 

The Uniform Shop is open every Tuesday 

morning from 8.45am — 9.45am or order 

online and have it delivered to your child’s 

classroom. 

www.picklesschoolwear.com 

Sara Rich — 0450 771 545 

 

♥♥♥ PRE-LOVED UNIFORMS  ♥♥♥  

Open Tuesday mornings from 8.45am—9.30am, Pre-Loved Uniforms are available from the 

canteen window alongside the New Uniform Shop. Donationas are welcome and all proceeds 

go to the school. We are also selling 100% cotton shirts for $27.50. Payment is by CASH only. 

For any queries, please contact Lenora Joziasse on 0416 088 718 or Cyndi Yu on 0430 202 

071. 

http://www.picklesschoolwear.com
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COMMUNITY NEWS 


